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JANUARY BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

 

On January 22, the Board meeting was called to order at 7:10 p.m.  Those in attendance included Board 
Members Ken Brenner, Amber Hardwick, Kyle Kite, Jessica Towns, Dustin Weyerman, Superintendent 
Myles Johnson, Business Manager Autumn Helling, Assistant Principal Kristi Minor, and audience member 
Chuck Wright. Following the Pledge of Allegiance, the agenda was approved.  The December 18 Minutes 
were approved.   

The Business Service Reports were then presented and approved.  Mrs. Minor gave her Principal’s Re-
port, in which she briefed the Board on discipline and attendance records to date.  Next Mr. Johnson gave his 
Superintendent’s Report, which included discussion on District technology, the anticipated posting of open 
positions this spring, followed by a discussion over junior high athletics.  

During the “Discussion/Action Items” portion of the agenda, the Board approved a payment to the class of 
2021 for a fall 2019 concessions adjustment. The Board then approved funding and implementing the 
“Positive Coaches Alliance” Program.  Next the Board approved a 36-month lease on a copier and the senior 
trip itinerary to San Antonio.  The 2020-21 school calendar was also approved as presented.   

During “Personnel Services”, the Board approved a volunteer contract for Lacey Forostoski to assist with 
the junior high girls’ basketball team. The Board then approved spring coaching assignments as recommend-
ed.   

During “Policy”, the Board approved the first reading of policies ADF and EFEA.  The meeting was ad-
journed at 8:45 p.m. with next meeting scheduled for February 19, 2020 @ 7 p.m.  Submitted by Myles Johnson, Superin-

tendent 

 

2020 YWKC 

KNOWLEDGE BOWL 

Idalia Jr. High and Sr. High Teams 
both captured second place at the 
2020 YWKC Knowledge Bowl 

hosted by Hi-Plains in Seibert, Col-
orado on January 20. The competi-
tion began with a  written round 

consisting of 60 questions followed 
by four oral rounds each consisting 
of 50 questions. There were nine 
teams in attendance at both levels. 

The competition was especially 
fierce at the High School Level 
with Idalia losing to Arickaree by 

only two points. Congratulations to 
both teams! Way to go! Submitted by 

Tara Garton, Knowledge Bowl Team Coach 

 Middle Level Team: Trent Hall, Addy-

son Juhnke, Oscar Ornelas, Tate 

Towns, and Krista Wieser. 

High School Team: Alli Rice, 

Hannah Carpenter, Jake Garton, 

Tyler Hall, and Dawn Rice. 



 

Family Fitness Sundays and 
the BBRacers will return again 
this year to Idalia!  We will be 
having our practices the three 

Sundays prior to elementary 
field day to help our elementary athletes prepare for their big day!  So, 
mark your calendars to join us from 2-4 p.m. each of these Sundays: 

April 19, April 26, and May 3! 

BOOK CHALLENGES 

The elementary has been busy finishing TWO challenges for our Book Challenge. On December 18, students 
completed challenge #2. Readers had to select, read, and rate an outdoor adventure book. Students that com-

pleted the challenge earned a pair of fuzzy socks
-perfect for snuggling up with a blanket and 
book! Challenge #3 ended on January 17. This 
challenge had readers select a book written the 

year their parents were born. Students earned a 
keychain for this challenge. Currently, our Idalia 
readers are working on challenge #4-students 

need to select a graphic novel for this book. 
Challenge #4 ends February 13. Remember, it’s 
not too late to complete the challenges! They 

just need completed in order. It’s okay to turn 
challenge slips in late! Happy Reading! Submitted 

by Lenae Lengel, Idalia Elementary 

Back Row: Albert Keller, Beckett Kite, Evelyn Cruz, Trace Wieser,  
Taylor Towns, Alexa Ochoa Trejo, Nevaeh Cure, and Ava Moellenberg. 

Front Row: Lindsey Helling, Booker Kite, Grayson Cure, Bailey Hill, Chloe Soehner, 
Paige Terrell, and Elsa Foreman.  

Idalia School District RJ-3 is seeking ap-
plicants for the following position: 

 
Assistant Junior High Track Coach 

 
Please contact Mr. Newton if interested. 

Applications can be found on our 
website: www.idaliaco.us  

http://www.idaliaco.us


DAX TOWNS - WOLF OF THE MONTH 

 

   Dax is a 17-year-old senior on the Honor Roll with a 
3.8 GPA. Dax 
names Mr. David 
Wilson (Art), Mr. 
Daniel Weirich 
(Social Studies), 
Mrs. Sherri Ram-
seier (Language), 
Ms. Morgan Reese 
(Ag), and Mrs. Sue 
Terrell (Business) 
as his favorite 
teachers.  Some of 
Dax’s hobbies and 
interests outside of 
school include 
working on the 
farm, playing 

sports, hanging out with friends, riding 4-wheelers, and 
working on his pickup. When asked about his role mod-
els, Dax responded, “Both of my Grandpa’s and my dad.  
All three have shown me how to do things the right way, 
both in life and work.” 
   When asked to discuss an accomplishment that he is 
proud of, Dax responded, “My lawn-service business won 
a State Proficiency Award.  I am proud of that because I 
started that business from scratch and the application 
process was long and difficult.” Dax shared that a ‘Fun-
Fact’ about himself is that, “I am both the youngest and 
tallest in my class.”  Dax was asked to discuss his future 
and stated, “I am going to attend Nebraska College of 
Technical Ag in the fall. Upon graduation, I hope to re-
turn to the family farm.” Dax’s advice to his fellow stu-
dents is, “Get involved in school activities.  Believe in 
yourself and don’t let other people’s negative noise both-
er you or throw you off track.”  
   Mr. Johnson had the following to say, “Dax is doing a 
nice job in the classroom where he has a 3.8 GPA, and is 
also heavily involved and holds leadership positions in 
several extracurriculars such as athletics, FFA, and Stu-
dent Council to name just a few examples.  Dax has a 
super easy-going personality and possesses the ability to 
hold a conversation with just about anyone—from a 3 
year old preschooler to our community’s most 
“experienced” individuals and everyone in-between.  
Along with being highly personable, I find Dax to be very 
even keeled and steady in his outlook on life.  I think 
these traits will continue to serve you well moving for-
ward. Keep up the good work Dax and best of luck at 
college and beyond.”  Submitted by Myles Johnson, Superintendent 

 BRANDY HENRICKSON—Y-W 
ELECTRIC WASHINGTON, DC 

YOUTH AMBASSADOR   
 

   Every year the Y-W Electric Association, Inc. 
sends one student to attend an amazing oppor-
tunity in Washington, DC. where they learn 
about co-ops, the electri-
cal industry, and meet 
several members of Con-
gress.  
   The Youth Tour will 
begin in Denver on June 
13 with a visit to the state 
capital building. Then the 
students will head to 
Washington, DC. to meet 
with Colorado’s Congress 
members, tour the sites, 
and acquire more 
knowledge about the entirety of the electrical 
field. In addition to learning about electricity 
the student will attend the theatre, float on the 
Potomac River, experience the National Cathe-
dral, visit the Arlington National Cemetery, see 
Mount Vernon, as well as roam through other 
museums and monuments. Sadly, this fun and 
culture filled experience will end on June 25.   
   This year the Y-W Electric delegate is from 
Idalia High School—a junior—Brandy Henrick-
son. She will join many other students from co-
ops across the nation, not just Colorado, for this 
once in a lifetime opportunity. 

2019-2020  

Yearbooks 

$28 

Deadline to order:  

February 28 

Call the school to reserve your 

copy. 



On February 8,  the 
Idalia Student Coun-
cil is hosting their 
annual Barbecue and 
Dessert Auction 
Fundraiser. It will be 
held at the Grainery from 6:30 
p.m. through 10 p.m.  
 
If you are interested in purchas-
ing tickets, please contact a local 
Student Council member. Tickets 
are $28 per person. All profits 
will fund activities of Idalia 
School students.   

ANNUAL STUDENT  

COUNCIL BBQ  

FUNDRAISER 

IDALIA YOUTH BASKETBALL 

 On January 18 and 19, Idalia held our annual Youth Basketball Tournament.  The Idalia teams did well and 
each tasted victory—highlighted by the 3/4th grade boys finishing as undefeated champions! Along with giv-
ing our future Wolves an opportunity to learn and play the game, the tournament serves as a fundraiser for our 

high school programs so they can attend sum-
mer camps and tournaments.  The tournament 
takes a lot of work, and I would like to thank 
everyone who helped. It takes a collective ef-
fort, and I appreciate everyone who chipped in. 
To name a few: Sheena Terrell, Dara Weyer-
man, Darla Northrup, Brian Lengel, and Kyle 
Kite for helping coach and help plan/run the 
tournament; Brad Wingfield and Cory Zion 
and their high school teams for providing all 
the labor throughout the weekend; and Andrea 
Wingfield and Megan Zion for running con-
cessions. And a special thank you 
to the Glanz and Morris families/
boys (and Coy Zion) for always 
being willing to stay and help 
clean/set up the gym without ever 
being asked to. Idalia hoops has a bright future 
and our youngsters are eager to keep improv-
ing at more tournaments/games this 
year.  Submitted by Myles Johnson 

Back Row: Myles Johnson, Jace Morris, Trace Wieser, Broderick Kite, Holden Soehner, 
Grady Lengel, and Brian Lengel.  Front Row: Ryker Cody, Kaden Terrell. Blake Hardwick, 

and Beckett Kite.  

KING SOOPERS/SAFEWAY LOYALTY CARDS 

HELP FUND SCHOLARSHIPS 

   All profits from the drink and snack machines and the use of Safeway gift cards 

and King Soopers loyalty cards are used to fund scholarships for student appli-

cants. Safeway and King Soopers donate 5% back to Idalia Vision Continuing 

Education program every time your card is used. 

   Purchasing and using Safeway reloadable gift cards is very easy.  Individuals 

buying these cards need to reload them at the register for whatever amount they 

choose.  Loading this card can be done by using your credit card, check, cash or 

debit card.  The card is swiped just like a credit or debit card.  These cards can be 

used to purchase fuel at Safeway as well as merchandise. It is easy to purchase 

and use a reloadable Safeway gift card.  Initial cost of each card is $10 which is 

already added to the card for you to use.  Checks need to be written to Idalia Vi-

sion Continuing Ed and can be purchased at the school office. 

   Perhaps your child has received a scholarship from the Continuing Education in 

the past; or maybe you have a child that will be eligible to receive a scholarship 

in the future. Wouldn’t this be a great way to show your appreciation for that 

scholarship by supporting this program? 

   Idalia Vision Continuing Education committee members include Linda Evans, 

Kathy Wiley, Ken Brenner, Andrea Louthan, and Deb Crites. Please contact any 

of these people with  questions. Submitted by Deb Crites, Idalia Visions 





BLOOD DRIVE 
Idalia 

 

Wednesday, February 19th 
 Idalia School - Music Room 

10:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. 
 

Please schedule your appointment by 

calling:  

Lisa Richards at 970-6301498 

or Schedule yourself online at: 

www.redcrossblood.org  

use sponsor code: idaliaco 
 

Walk-ins are Welcome and Needed! 
 

 
 

Idalia Health & Wellness 
Committee is looking for ad-
ditional members.  Meetings 
are the first Monday of the 
month from 2:30-3:15 p.m. in 
the school cafeteria.  The 
next meeting is Monday, Feb-
ruary 3.  Looking for new ide-
as and input.  Please join us if 
you are interested in being on 
this committee. 

Idalia middle level (6th-8th grades) 

spelling bee winners:  (left) Callie Rich-

ards-2nd Place, (right) Natalie Helling-

1st Place. Words were taken from the 

Scripps National School Spelling Bee 

list. 



FBLA AMERICAN ENTERPRISE PROJECT 

   To show support of the American Enterprise system, the Idalia FBLA conducted several projects with kin-
dergarten through 6th grades. Different grades levels were asked to do different activities from  color a pic-
ture of a career, to drawing a picture of a career , or de-
scribe what American enterprise was.  We received some 
amazing answers like soldiers, farmers, office workers, 
teachers, and many more. The students received coupons to 
the concession stand or vending machines as a prize. Below 

are a few 
pictures 
from the 
event. 

PHYSICS TIMER PROJECT 

   For the physics timer project, the students were tasked with creating a device that measured time within a 30-
second interval. The winners in were; Cloey Jones in 1st place, Macy Richards in 2nd place, and Brandy Hen-

rickson in 3rd place. 
   Cloey’s projects used a plastic water bottle with a flip top that could open and close. She 
filled the bottle full of liquid and put two drops of red food coloring into the water. In the beak-
er that was catching all the water, she added two drops of blue food coloring, so when the col-
ors mixed, it would create a purple looking effect. For her to get the water to flow out in 30 sec-
onds she made three small knife holes in the bottom of the bottle. Her final time was 30.04 sec-
onds.  
   Macy’s project was a marble track made of plastic. Her time was a little over 30 seconds.  
   Brandy’s project involved marbles, PVC pipe, and a pegboard. She had about seven layers 
held up by hooks and tape. Her time was a little under 30 seconds.  Nice work ladies! 

Above: Grayson Cure, 

Booker Kite, and Lind-

sey Helling.  Left: 

Bosslee Soehner, Ar-

leth Rascon Trejo, 

Wyatt Whomble, 

and Breckyn Rich-

ards. Right: Ed-

ward Keller, Lau-

ren Cody, and 

Carson Helling 







Idalia School District RJ3 
26845 County Road 9.2 
Idalia, CO 80735 

Come and support 

your junior high 

Idalia Wolves in the 

basketball tourna-

ment this weekend. 

Games begin at 

9:00 at Idalia. 

Go Wolves!!! 


